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Jane Wilson-Howarth visits her Epsom alma mater

North East Surrey College of Technology (Nescot) welcomed Jane Wilson-Howarth, world renowned physician, author, zoologist
and an authority on travel health to the college yesterday. Jane inspired and motivated our learners with two very special talks
about her journey as a published writer, and her love for animals in her fascinating encounters with the wildlife in Madagascar.

Jane studied at the college in the early 1970s when it was known as Ewell Technical College, completing her Ordinary National
Diploma in Sciences. She was delighted to return to her alma mater, now known as Nescot.

Jane’s first talk reflected on her career as an author and her time at the college. She spoke about how a letter-writing habit in
childhood helped her writing abilities. She explained to students that writing is an essential and useful skill and emphasised the
importance of finding your passion, “It doesn’t matter what it is, if you're passionate about something, it will come across in your
writing”, said Jane.

For her second talk, Jane spoke about her travels in Madagascar and her fascination and love for the wonderful wildlife on the
island especially the lemurs. Our Animal Care students, some of whom have been to Madagascar on a college trip last year were
fascinated to hear her experiences and reflections - including being bitten by a scorpion.

Jane was also given a tour of the college including the Learning Resources Centre (LRC) that featured an eye-catching and
creative display of her fiction and non-fiction books, a selection of photographs from her travels and various newspaper articles.
Students are able to borrow and browse Jane’s books from the LRC. At the end of her visit, Jane was delighted to be awarded with
the Nescot Honorary Fellowship by Principal and CEO, Julie Kapsalis.

Julie Kapsalis, Principal and CEO said, “It’s been an absolute pleasure to welcome Jane back to her old college as one of our most
illustrious alumni. A big thank you to Jane for sharing her extraordinary career as a writer and zoologist with our students and
staff.

“It’s a privilege to award Jane with an Honorary Fellowship. We introduced the award in 2023 for the college’s 70" anniversary to
recognise excellence of former students and members of the local community. It is the highest accolade the college can bestow.”

Speaking about her visit, Jane said, “It’s a real pleasure to come back to Nescot. I was here from 1970 to 1972 and had a really
good science education at the college and that gave me the confidence I needed. It’s been so wonderful meeting and speaking
with students today. I was so touched by the time and effort that went into creating the wonderful display of my published work in
the college’s Learning Resources Centre and the beautiful drawing I received of a leaf tailed Gecko by one of the students. I was
especially thrilled to receive an Honorary Fellowship from Nescot. Thank you to everyone at the college for making me feel so
welcome and for such a memorable day.”
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